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1st February 2024 

 
New Year – New plans 
 
Dear families 
 
As we are approaching the end of the first half term, I wanted to update you on how amazing the 

children have been so far at the start of 2024. 

 

Firstly, thank you for all parents and helpers who supported in the Christmas Fayre. This and the 

disco raised money which is now being re-invested into the school, for both the library and 

playgrounds (more on this later). 

 

We have many educational activities taking place this term including author visits, careers days 

and speakers, educational visits, parental workshops and we will shortly be moving from Year 4 to 

Year 5 swimming. There will also be some parental meetings regarding supporting your children 

through the various tests which are up and coming in the summer term, these include phonics 

(year 1), Multiplication Checks (year 4), Key stage 2 SATS (year 6) and the academy will also be 

completing SATS in Year 2.  

 

Coffee and crafts afternoon will continue to go ahead each term with the next one on Wednesday 

20th March 2.00pm to 3.15pm. This will be an opportunity for you to spend time with your child(ren) 

completing some Easter crafts in school.  Members of the Leadership team will start the afternoon 

off with a discussion prior to you heading to classrooms.   

 

Alison Hardwick, from Notts County Council behaviour support team, is also going to be running 

the Solihull parenting course here at the academy, for those who want further support. This will be 

especially important if you or your child are experiencing any difficulties with behaviour.  

 

Reminder that parents evening is next week, Tuesday 6th February, this is an opportunity to talk to 

your child’s teacher and discuss how they are doing and how we can both support them further.  It 

is commendable how many of you have already signed up, thank you, please can the final few go 

along to the link that was sent previously.  Any issues please contact the office. 

 

http://www.greenwoodacademies.org/


 

2 

 

Public 

Public 

Also on Tuesday, the Nottinghamshire County Council Mental Health Support Team will be in the 

academy for a coffee and for you as parents/carers to chat to, if you feel you need any support 

either for yourself or your child/ren. I also wish to signpost you to Hub of Hope. 

 

Hub of Hope is a website where you can search for support and advice in your local area in a 
number of fields. All you have to do is type in your postcode and click search. If you want to find 
services for children make sure you tick the under 18 box below your postcode. It includes 
services to support:  

 
 

Either click on this link 
Mental Health Support Network provided by Chasing the Stigma | Hub of hope 
 
Alternatively copy and paste this web address to your internet browser and press go 
https://hubofhope.co.uk/ 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

https://hubofhope.co.uk/
https://hubofhope.co.uk/
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Finally, over the February half term we will be having a delivery of sheds. We are wanting to 

develop our provision for lunchtimes and instil the idea of play again in children as too many now 

seem very electronic focussed. The children will be given equipment to play with and use as they 

wish, and staff will be supervising but we will be developing trust and in-stilling the idea of safe risk 

taking. The playgrounds will be zoned into different areas just like when they were in the 

Foundation unit. Children from year 1-6 will no longer have sperate playgrounds to create a 

greater choice activity and family feel. Zones will comprise of wheeled equipment, quiet reading, 

gardening, small world toys, water activities, performance (music and dress up), obstacle courses 

and construction amongst many others. 

 

Examples of activities: 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

We will be shortly sending out a request for any donations which we would be grateful for, if they 

could be brought in when we return after the half term so we can start to set up ready for use. 

The list will not be of anything expensive and will be for things no longer used or needed. Items 

such as pallets, tyres, fabric sheets, drainpipes, decking planks, dolls, kitchen utensils etc.  It is a 

complete range and will allow children to become creative in the activities they choose to interact 

with. Any storage boxes would be gratefully received so we can store effectively. Please keep an 

eye out on our media platforms for more information.  

  

 

The diary for all our up-and-coming dates is on the next page. Please speak to the class teacher if 

you have any questions. As always, I wish to thank you, our community, in the support you provide 

me, the children and the staff team, we are grateful.  

 

Yours sincerely 

 
Mr D Jane 
Principal 
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Diary Dates 2024 
KEY 

Term Start/End 

School Trip 

In school Event 

INSET/ Bank Holiday 

School Swimming 

Public/National Event 

 


